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October 2, 2017 
Ms. Kirsten Walli 
Board Secretary 
Ontario Energy Board 
Suite 2700, 
2300 Yonge Street 
Toronto, ON M4P 1E4 
 
Dear Ms. Walli: 
 
Re: Centre Wellington Hydro Ltd. – Application for Service Area Amendment EB-2014-0221 
 
Please find attached Centre Wellington Hydro’s (CWH) revised application EB-2014-0221 for a Service Area 
Amendment. This application was adjourned and held in abeyance as per the Boards PROCEDURAL ORDER 
NO.3, dated November 28, 2014. CWH respectfully requests the Board resume proceedings of this SAA 
application. 
 
An electronic copy of this application will be filed using the Board’s Regulatory Electronic Submission System and 
two (2) paper copies will be delivered to the Board via courier. 
 
Centre Wellington Hydro is seeking approval from the Board to amend its Distribution Licence (ED-2002-0498) to 
include the new Groves Memorial Community Hospital (Hospital) to be built on the subject area land along CWH’s 
distribution system and has revised the application to only include the land the Hospital owns.  
 
Since November 28, 2014, CWH and Hydro One Networks Inc. (HONI) have met numerous times with the 
Hospital, Infrastructure Ontario (IO) and the Project Company awarded the project to discuss the design and 
loading for connecting the new Hospital, including the required redundant supply. The Project Company clarified 
technical questions in regards to the feeders ingress locations and have finalized all design specifications and 
supplied detailed loading estimates as well as an expected connection date of April 2018. CWH and HONI used this 
information to prepare costing for identical electrical service connections.  
 
Cost comparisons were analyzed by CWH and HONI, and both agree the Hospital will be best served by CWH.  
HONI has given its consent for CWH to proceed with filing this SAA that will incorporate the Groves Memorial 
Hospital land into CWH’s service territory. The Customer (Groves Memorial Hospital) has confirmed they prefer 
CWH to be their LDC. 
 
With the scope of the project now clarified, CWH respectfully requests that the Board consider only the evidence 
filed with this application as the previous designs, estimates, and the subject area have been changed significantly. 
 
Given that CWH has the consent of HONI, and the Customer prefers CWH, we respectfully request that the Board 
consider this application without an oral hearing.   
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The Customer would like the outcome of this application to be determined as soon as practical since construction 
has started, and it will be necessary to enter into an Agreement with CWH for the servicing of the Hospital shortly 
in order to keep the project on schedule. 
 
Yours truly, 
 

 
 
 
Wayne Dyce 
President/Secretary 
 
Cc:    Joanne Richardson, Regulatory Affairs 
          Hydro One Networks Inc. 
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